
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

17th July 2025 

Dear Parent / Carer, 

Year 10 Tracking 3 

You will shortly be receiving access to the tracking for Year 10 via the Arbor app. This will be found under the 

“Report Card” section under Student Profile. The report will consist of the following: 

Final Target Grade  
 
This grade is based on CAT4 testing results and gives an indication of how students might perform in their GCSE 
subjects. 

 
Exam Grade  

Students sat an exam this term. The results of these exams are listed as a grade.  

Predicted Grade  

This grade is a teacher estimated grade based on student performance both in lessons, home learning and exam 

performance.  

Attitude to learning  

Grades for classwork, behaviour and home learning will be graded as before with E – Excellent, G – Good, R – 

Requires improvement and U – Unacceptable. 

Behaviour points  

This is an aggregated score consisting of the positive points combined with the negative points received. 

Attendance  

This is a percentage score based on the number of days a student has attended school. Please note that the 

school target for attendance is 96%. Attendance below 90% is classed as being persistently absent. School 

attendance is crucial for several reasons. Firstly, attending school ensures that students have access to essential 

knowledge and educational opportunities, equipping them with the skills and information needed to succeed in 

life. Regular attendance also fosters a sense of discipline and responsibility, teaching students the importance of 

punctuality and commitment. Moreover, school attendance promotes social interaction, allowing students to 

build friendships, develop communication skills, and engage in collaborative learning experiences that prepare 

them for future interactions in the workforce and society. Therefore, attendance should be above 96% wherever 

possible.   



 

Comment – this is a new feature we are trialling with Year 10. The idea is that this provides students and parents 

with more detailed information on what students have been studying, how well students have accessed their 

learning, and what students can do next to improve their results. There are individual comments per subject and 

a tutor comment. 

Please feel free to contact me if you have any queries regarding this tracking. May I take this opportunity to offer 

you and your family a wonderful summer break. 

Kindest regards 

 

Mr Tucker 

Assistant Headteacher  

 

 


